
 NHS England Update – Tottenham Hale 

 

Haringey Premises Strategy Plan Update 

• The Haringey Premises Strategy Plan was presented to the NHS England FIPA 
Pipeline 11th August 2015, who have endorsed the findings of the paper on behalf of 
NHS England. 
 

• The final endorsement of the Premises Strategy Plan on behalf of NHS England was 
provided by FIPA on 21st September 2015. 

 

• NHS England, Haringey CCG and Haringey Council Planners are working on a 
Delivery Plan which sets out, in detail, proposed solutions to meet the challenges 
outlined in the Strategy Plan. We hope that this will be complete by 31st December 
2015. 

 

• The Delivery Plan identifies a number of potential sites for surgery site development 
across the borough that meet the needs of underlying deficit in service and potential 
population growth 
 

• The Joint Group have established a RAG risk rating methodology for GP Practices 
incorporating Practice Viability, Access Performance and Premises Risk. These risk 
ratings will help inform decisions about new sites and actions to drive improvements 
to patient access. 

 

Tottenham Hale New Surgery Development Project 

• By approving the Haringey Strategic Premises Development Plan NHS England have 
approved the strategic case for a new practice in the Tottenham Hale area. 
 

• NHS England Decision Making Group (DMG) have approved the selection of 
Lawrence House Practice in Tottenham to enter into competitive dialogue to 
establish the proposed new pilot practice in Tottenham Hale.  
 

• NHS England and Haringey CCG have established and agreed premise funding 
responsibilities  
 

• A Project Manager has been appointed to facilitate mobilization of the service and a 
business case writer appointed to prepare the final business case for the premises. 
 

• A portacabin facility (150sqm) has been sourced that meets the requirements of the 
proposed new service. It will need to be refurbished but outline plans have been 
prepared to ensure that it can be configured to meet the necessary requirements 
 

• Planning permission submitted by Lea Valley Estates to establish a temporary health 
facility on the site will soon be submitted to Haringey Council. 

 

• Lea Valley Estates have confirmed that they will have builders on site until June 
2016, who will be able to rapidly establish services links to the facility 

 



• NHS England and Haringey CCG are working on an IT solution that will rapidly allow 
connectivity to the new temporary facility. 
 

• Planned service commencement is January 2016. Lawrence House Practice have 
confirmed that they have sourced GP and Nursing staff for service commencement 
on this date. 
 
 
 

Primary Care Infrastructure Fund 

 
• Nationally, 721 GP practices PCIF applications have been approved in principle 

(spring 2015).  
 

• Applications range from facility expansions / improvements which will provide short 
term capacity within the wider GP network of practices 
 

• Six Haringey GP practices approved under PCIF; three have subsequently withdrawn 
their application 
 

• Eight Haringey GP practices have applied for Improvement Grants; approval process 
is currently underway 

 

 
 

 

 

 


